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                                                                                                                                     November 11, 2024.  

 
Dear Parents/Guardians/Caregivers and Community Members: 
 
The Toronto District School Board (TDSB) would like to invite you to a virtual public meeting about proposed 
changes to attendance boundaries for Humberside Collegiate Institute, Runnymede Collegiate Institute, 
and York Memorial Collegiate Institute.  
 
A Local Feasibility Team, composed of TDSB central staff and local principals, has been established to explore 
options. The proposed changes include: 

• Directing the shared secondary attendance area between Humberside CI and York Memorial CI solely to 
York Memorial CI. 

• Allocating the split George Syme CS intermediate attendance area, currently divided between 
Humberside CI and Runnymede CI, entirely to Runnymede CI for secondary school. 

These proposed changes align with the guiding principles outlined in the TDSB’s Long-Term Program and 
Accommodation Strategy (LTPAS), specifically to “establish consistent attendance boundaries across the 
TDSB by reviewing instances of shared boundaries where multiple schools serve students based on home 
addresses and split attendance boundaries that separate graduating cohorts among multiple schools.” 

 
Further details about the proposed attendance boundary change will be presented at a public meeting where 
parents/guardians/caregivers and community members will have an opportunity to provide feedback and ask 
questions. 
 
Virtual Public Meeting 
Date:      Monday, November 25, 2024 
Time:      6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
Where:   Virtual Public Meeting – Zoom 
 
Participants must pre-register to join the meeting. To do so, please visit:  
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_JZNsP2F9R62tQQmzT_j9wg 
 
For more information about this review, please visit the TDSB’s public website:  
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-Planning/Search-All-Reviews/id/196 
 
For questions about the registration process, accessibility, requesting language interpretation or 
accommodations, please contact Zdenka Sucevic at Zdenka.Sucevic@tdsb.on.ca or by phone at 416-394-3958 by 
Monday, November 18, 2024. 
 
Sincerely,   

 
 

 
John Currie   
Superintendent of Education, Family of Schools 08 

Alex Tracey 
Superintendent of Education, Family of Schools 07 

Cc. Trustee Debbie King, Ward 7  
Cc. Trustee Liban Hassan, Ward 6 

 

https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_JZNsP2F9R62tQQmzT_j9wg
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Strategy-Planning/Search-All-Reviews/id/196


             
             

Page 2 of 2 
 

Proposed Humberside CI, Runnymede CI, and York Memorial CI 
 Attendance Boundary Change 

 
 

English This document contains important information.  Please take it to someone who 
can read English or to your School Office so that they can arrange for an 
interpreter or translation. 

 
 

French Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le 
montrer à une personne qui comprend l’anglais écrit ouau bureau de votre école 
qui prendra les dispositions requises pour engager un interprète ou un 
traducteur. 

Spanish 

 
Vietnamese 

 
Somali 

 




